
 

Another Wildfowling year has come to an end and it’s time to clean and pack 

away most of your fowling gear, time spent now will ensure that the 2023/24 

season gets off to a good start. 

Going by the bag returns it would seem that the Tay system was rather quiet 

maybe the mild weather played a part in this. It also showed fewer guys 

actually going out. 

Some areas I found rather quiet mainly due to non-roosting pinks that would 

normally have been there. The ducks weren’t so bad luckily my small freezer 

has its usual handful awaiting selection. As for the geese I caught up with them 

on another estuary. Some are now in a safe but rather cold place! 

Many thanks to the fowlers who have put an effort into returning bag numbers 

and also if any of you would like to participate in the BASC interclub 

competition at Dunkeld this year in the club team or enter as an individual 

BASC member the date is Sunday 11th June 12.00 for 12.30 start, please let 

myself club secretary know, as I have all the info (asap) 

That’s about it for now instead of attempting to ambush birds in the air I know 

more than a few of us are now looking thoughtfully into deep salmon pools 

awaiting that magical moment when a spring fish connects!! Tight lines guys. 

JM 


